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Dates for your Diary


End of Term 17th December
4th January – INSET Day
5th January – Flu immunisations YF-Y6
11th January 9.15am –FS2 2022 Open Morning
8th & 10th February - Parents Evening
11th February – Uniform Shack sale
21st February – INSET Day
3rd March – World Book Day
31st March – Uniform Shack sale
2nd May – Bank Holiday
9th – 12th May – KS2 SATs week
2nd June – Bank Holiday
3rd June – Bank Holiday
27th June - Bank holiday for Queens Jubilee  



Wow, what a term! After thinking we had experienced the most challenging time with the impact of the pandemic, this term was certainly set to test us all! This has been the most difficult term to date. The amount of staff and pupil illness and absence -covid cases and other really nasty bugs has made things very difficult. 
However, we have so much to be proud of. The children have been in school learning, both academically – the standard of work produced and the engagement with their new Learning Expeditions has been incredible and we look forward to sharing some of the children’s final products with you; but also socially – how to be a class again, how to support each other, how to be resilient, how to challenge themselves. The children have made huge amounts of progress and approach each day with energy and enthusiasm. 
Thank you all for your support with testing the whole school. We seem to have turned a corner and our cases are on a downward trend. However, nobody really knows what January will hold. It seems uncertain once again. 
There are things though that we will be certain of – we will do our best. We will make a difference, whether that’s in school or remote learning. We will work as the amazing supportive community that we are to pull together. 
Our community is vital to us thriving and as a school it remains, even through restrictions, measures and mitigations. It is still there – the light shining through! I really believe that Whitehouse has an exceptional community. We have still managed to enjoy a fabulous community Christmas event, Carols in the Park, the amazing Living Advent and hunt the nativity and fun activities in school to celebrate the festive season. 
Wishing you a safe and happy festive break with family and friends, 
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Extra Bank Holiday – 27th June 2022
Schools across England were asked to review their published term dates for 2021-2022 because of the upcoming Queen’s Platinum Jubilee. As there will be two bank holiday dates falling within a half term break, schools have been instructed to find another day, outside of half term, to be marked as holiday. On this day schools will be closed to both staff and pupils.
Whitehouse Primary have decided that Monday 27th June 2022 will mark this holiday and school will be closed.
We want to give you as much notice as possible to make arrangements for this date.

















Linda Kelly, Headteacher 

[image: ][image: ][image: ]Blake earns his Black Belt!
Blake spends 3-4 days a week training at Muay Thai and has put in years of hard work and dedication into the sport. He recently had to demonstrate mental and physical toughness and as a result Blake is now a certified 1st degree black belt! What an amazing achievement Blake!
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Siya Wins 2nd Prize!
Siya took part in the 'So you want to dance' competition held at Walton High School back in November. Siya won 2nd prize in her 6-8 year category and also won the Judges choice Trophy for budding talent. She also performed with her dance group in Christmas light switch on outside Intu mall. Well done Siya, keep it up!








[image: ]Netra’s Art Makes the Front Cover!
Netra entered the Christmas Drawing Competition conducted by Essentially Local Magazine and won 2nd prize! Her drawing has appeared on the magazine front page this month and her photograph will be included in next months edition. You should be very proud Netra!












Staffing Updates
We are sending our very best wishes as we say goodbye to the following staff: 
Mrs Doyle – after 4 years as a HLTA, Mrs Doyle is ready to embark on her next adventure working for Cranfield University. We will miss her very much. Mrs Doyle has been instrumental in supporting our UKS2 children ensuring they are physically and emotionally ready for a successful day.
Mrs Leech will be leaving us temporarily at the end of January as she starts her maternity leave. We wish her well and look forward to welcoming her new addition to the Whitehouse Family!
We also send Mrs Butler our best wishes as she also  starts her maternity leave. 
After many years with us, Miss Camwell will be leaving her role as Assistant Head and acting SENDCo. Fortunately for us, she is not going far as she takes up the role of HR Coordinator, which will allow her to spend more time with her children. Rachel Ndede who is our Deputy Head will be overseeing SEND until Laura Ward returns in the summer.

Welcome to……
We are also looking forward to welcoming our new Pastoral Leads Mr Daniel Bass and Mrs Jackie Puddephat to our team. They are here to work with the children and families to ensure we are meeting all needs. They are excited to join us and have been so impressed with the school so far, if you see them on the gate, please give them a wave!
We are also excited to welcome Miss Danielle Goggins and Mrs Elizabeth Clark to our teaching team.
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Flu Immunisations
5th January 2022

Children from Foundation to Year 6 children will be receiving their flu immunisations on the first day back after the Christmas holidays, Wednesday 5th January 2022.
If your child has since received their flu immunisation, please re-submit the flu consent form to inform the nurses that you do not want your child to participate.

Consent form: https://immsconsent.eput.nhs.uk/FluConsent/Form1/#!/Page1 
School code: 142907



























	














Attendance
School attendance remains mandatory, and our policy and expectations continue to apply. Enabling children and young people to attend their education setting regularly continues to be a national priority for Government.
As usual, schools are able to grant leaves of absence for pupils in exceptional circumstances. We are limited as to what is acceptable as authorised leave and work closely with the Local Authority on this.
The National Association of Headteachers define the fundamental principles of exceptional as rare, significant, unavoidable and short. Any unauthorised leave of absence of ten sessions (5 days), over any given 12-week period, will be subject to a Fixed Penalty Notice (FPN). This fine is £60 per parent, per child and is issued from Milton Keynes Council. Our school are held accountable by OFSTED, the Department for Education and the Local Authority for absence.
High levels of attendance are crucial for any areas of development and gives your child the best opportunity to achieve and progress to their maximum potential. It promotes not only their learning and educational abilities, but provides many life skills and long-term positive work ethics.
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End of Term Overall Attendance
Nursery – 90%
Foundation – 92%
Year 1 – 95%
Year 2 – 96%
Year 3 – 94%
Year 4 – 94%
Year 5 – 94%
Year 6 – 92%
Well done to Year 2 for having the highest attendance this half term!
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EYFS
We are super proud of the children and their fantastic achievements over the last term, settling back quickly into their learning routine!
We have explored a range of different activities and provision opportunities, where the children have shown fantastic focus and enthusiasm. We are incredibly proud of the children’s hard work!
In Foundation, the children have loved looking at the Train Journey and Stickman as their literacy texts, looking at the key vocabulary around our Write Stuff lenses! We have participated in lots of acting, felt many objects for our feeling lens and looked at the different characters and their emotions. The children have learnt all their initial sounds in their phonic lessons, building up their confidence to read and write. Within maths, we have been focusing on numbers 1-5 and their value, spotting them in the environment and learning the number bonds.
In Nursery, The children have found dough disco very engaging, they are rolling, patting and poking dough to music using their whole hand and fingers. This is helping to increase their fine and gross motor skills and to develop muscles in their hands to become ready to write. We have also been focusing on phase 1 phonics, which has supported the development of the children’s listening skills, so they are ready to hear sounds in words and be able to read. This has included going on indoor environmental walks, using our big listening ears to explain sounds that we can hear.
The children are increasing their confidence and independence in all areas of learning, and ways of life and we have been concentrating on the children putting their coat on, zipping it up and getting their home time things independently. It has been fantastic to see the children blossom and find specific interests and passions.  They have enjoyed learning about winter and the Christmas season, with one of their favourite activities being to sing rhymes and perform their festive singing.
Thank you so much for all your continued support.
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What a jam-packed and exciting half term we have had in Year 1! Our expedition has focused on us learning about the history of toys and finished with a brilliant trip to the Milton Keynes Museum. We were treated to a tour of the museum where we learnt all about childhood in the past and we even experienced what it would be like to learn in a Victorian school! All of the children showed the Whitehouse Way and made the adults very proud of how respectful and sensible they were. We have then finished the term practicing and enjoying our nativity. Although it was a shame we couldn’t perform to our parents, we did a fantastic job singing the songs in our KS1 outdoor area and we even performed to the Year 2s in school so we got to wear our brilliant costumes.

In Year 2, we have been having a fantastic half term learning all about the Gunpowder Plot and the Great Fire of London. We have been historians putting significant events in order on a timeline and have been learning how to use secondary sources to help support different facts from within history. In our writing lessons, we have been impressing our teachers with our diary writing where we pretended we were Vlad the Flea from the Great Fire of London. We learnt how to use grouped adjectives to describe the character’s feelings and we have also been working on using our brilliant handwriting skills.
Towards the end of this term, all of the children completed their delayed phonics screening and have made all of the Year 2 teachers very proud of their efforts. Well done, Year 2!
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LKS2
Year 3 have had an INCREDIBLE term learning about what the Stone Age has done for us.  We’ve been learning about how peoples’ life in the Stone Age developed, how their housing changed as they started to discover new things and how communities grew.  Alongside this, we’ve been busy modelling clay pots to use for cooking; making axes for hunting and building; discovering how people dressed and made clothes and how they farmed.  They were so inventive!
To complete our topic, we visited Flag Fen Archaeological Park. We experienced the Bronze Age landscape and got to see boats that were discovered over 3000 years ago.  They had to stay in water to preserve them.  We visited a round house to listen to myths from the past around a fire and had the opportunity to handle relics from the Stone Age, Bronze Age and Iron Age.
The children in Year 3 have worked extremely hard this term.  As teachers, we are so proud of them and all the effort they have put into their learning.
[bookmark: _gjdgxs]We wish you all a lovely and relaxing holiday and look forward to seeing you in 2022!
What another great half term we have had in Year 4 - we are super proud of you all! We continued our learning about the Romans; in art, we studied Roman mosaics as well as finding out about the work of Sonia King. We then used these two inspirations to design and create our own mosaic masterpieces. Our history lessons continued to allow us to research into different aspects of the Roman period such as food and entertainment; we then used our knowledge and developed our Word processing skills to create a brochure-style poster about being entertained Roman-style! 
The children have continued to amaze us with their investigative skills and determination within our science lessons, where we have been learning about circuits as part of our topic on electricity and we also have been busy developing our DT skills to create wooden catapults! We hope everyone has a well-deserved rest and returns ready for our Spring term, where we will be learning all about rivers and mountains.
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UKS2
This half term, Year 5 have written some amazing newspaper articles about the discovery at Sutton Hoo and wowed us with their character descriptions of Grendel from Beowulf.

In Art and Design, they have used their water colour skills and used their clay skills and techniques to create beautifully detailed dragons' eyes.

Their perseverance and pride in their final products for our expedition on ‘How are the lives and habits of Anglo-Saxons and Vikings similar tours?’ has been wonderful to see and we hope you enjoy watching their presentations when they have been finalised.

We are so lucky to be able to finish this half term with a trip to an Anglo-Saxon village which we know the children will find really interesting.

Finally, we would like to thank you for all of your support and hard work this term, it has been very much appreciated by the Year 5 team.

This half term has been a really fun one in Year 6. The children have recently completed their first round of mock SATs and they showed resilience and focus. This is reflected in the outcomes and all children have made great progress. We have been working toward our final presentation answering the question ‘How did WW2 impact on 21st Century living?’. The children have been applying all of their historical knowledge to modern day contexts, exploring: women’s rights, race relations and evacuation.
In design we have been exploring the world of Covid masks. We have researched the different types and looked at the aesthetics and trend of masks to date. The children have learnt different sewing techniques and applied them to their final product of a mask. They are so proud of their achievements and they really should be!
We are all looking forward to the spring term and we know it will be a great one!
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PE
During PE lessons, Year 1&2 have been developing their football skills outside and their throwing and catching skills inside. Year 3&4 have been working on their knowledge and understanding of tag rugby, and have taken part in many attack vs. defense style games aimed at improving their ability of scoring a try under pressure. Finally, Year 5&6 have worked on their football skills and knowledge outside and are now taking part in indoor athletics during our indoor lessons.
This term has once again provided some exciting opportunities for children to enjoy playing sport at Whitehouse Year 6 football team finished the IFTL league in 4th place. It was a very hard-fought competition with some very competitive games. However, what made me incredibly proud was no matter the result, our players were always polite, respectful and positive towards all teams and players. The team will now take part in the main football league in January which will be a battle for 'champions league' places for a further competition later in the year.
Our upper KS2 girls football team also came 4th in the IFTL football league. Impressively, most of our girls had never played competitively before but held their own in every game. They had a mixed set of results, winning two games, drawing two games and losing two games. Once again, the girls were incredibly respectful throughout and made Whitehouse proud. Special mention needs to go to our very own Mika Jones who was voted as 'Player of the Tournament' - Well done Mika.
In addition, the Year 6 sports leaders have made a plan of how to best use the MUGA to promote a love of sport at break and lunch times. They are now setting up and helping to lead daily games of basketball, football, handball, hockey, multi-play and netball. As a result of this, Miss Brawn has been leading Netball matches on the MUGA during KS2 breaks and lunches in order to promote the game, get more girls enjoying friendly competition and to prepare for future netball competitions. The girls have improved daily and have transformed into competitive netballers! We are now looking forward to playing Netball against both TMA and Fairfields School in the new year.
We are planning an exciting return to competitive sport in the new year as we are planning to compete in both the MK Schools dodgeball and indoor athletics competitions. The new Whitehouse PE and Sport twitter account will also go live, so please follow us for regular sporting updates (we will provide details in the new year).
Mr Steel and Miss Brawn









Mr Steele
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Whitehouse Primary’s Message of Hope
Some of our school counsellors went to the MK Food Bank to share Whitehouse Primary’s Message of Hope. Children in school created a tag to hang on their Christmas tree which had a hopeful message written on for the children and families of Milton Keynes. They met the Mayor of Milton Keynes and got hot chocolate with marshmallows!
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MK SEND Information Festival 2022
MK SENDIAS Service and PACA MK (Parent Carer Forum) are jointly hosting an event for parents and carers of children and young people with a special educational need or disability, aged 0 - 25yrs. Please note this event is open to families who live in Milton Keynes.
For the first time we are going to host this popular event online and in-person. It will be jam packed with lots of useful workshops and information. Friday 4th February will have online workshops while Saturday 5th February will be a face to face event at the Ridgeway Centre in Wolverton.
Book your tickets via Eventbrite: https://mk_send_info_day_2022.eventbrite.co.uk









Cool Milk - Price Increase
We wish to make you aware that for deliveries from 01/01/22 onwards, Cool Milk will increase the price of a portion of milk for children aged 5 or over. Under-5 children will continue to receive milk free-of-charge.
The new price is driven by recent increases in the prices that Cool Milk pay their dairy partners and also by ever-increasing overheads.
This means that Cool Milk will adjust the prices that they charge for over-5 milk from 23p to 24p per child per day.


















[image: 58,597 Done Vector Images - Free &amp; Royalty-free Done Vectors |  Depositphotos®][image: ]Headteacher Awards… Class teachers nominate children who have not only worked hard and been a lovely member of the class, but someone who follows the Whitehouse rules and is a good role model to others. These children are consistently going “over and above” and will be recognised by receiving a certificate and attending Hot Chocolate Friday with Mrs Kelly. 
Headteacher Awards
Dragonfly – Ruby
Ladybird – Mila
Bumblebee – Neil
1SH – Aarul
1PD – Varshini
1TM – Stanley
2KA – Millie
2SG - Siya
2KW - Alexia
3SL – Ayesha
3WN – Zahra
3RM – Yousuf
4HK – Shamira
4CT - Zachary
4DC – Maira
5EP – Kusumita
5ST – Saif
5KP – Mina
6BM – Haimi
6FR – Jordan
6RM – Soham
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Kid Club Bookings
Kidz Club sessions are now available to book for next term. Spaces are allocated on a first come first serve basis so book early to not miss out!
Bookings to be made via ParentMail.
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New Menu
Make sure you book your school dinners for next half term! The menu and allergens can viewed on our school website. You are able to book up until Easter!
Bookings to be made via ParentPay.
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Friends of Whitehouse Primary

Next meeting – Friday 7th June 9am

If you would like to be involved with the FoWP and help with organising/running future events such as the Summer Fayre, please sign up to the mailing list! 
Please send confirmation to enquiries@whitehouseprimary.co.uk





Parking 
We politely request we are mindful of our neighbours and that ALL parents utilise the car park and empty lay-bys and walk to the school gates.
Please can we ask that you do not park alongside the school entrance (opposite reception).
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Scan the QR
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place. You can
find us at
Breeklands
Square, te the
left of
Sainsbury's.





image33.png
Walnut Tree  Tattenhoe Park  Shenley Wood

Wher Whore: Priory Riss  Whora: Oxley Park  We also have sddonal
School School Academy (Shenley  camp venues n Sony
Date: 20in23rdDec  Date: 20in-25rdDec  Wood Campus) Statord,Gifrd Park

Tim Date: 200-23rd Dec  ana Newport Pagne.
9am - 3.30pm 9am -3.30pm Time: I
8am-5.30pm 8am -5.30pm 9am -3.30pm P
Agos:5-12 Agos:5-12 8am -5.30pm

Agos:5- 12

Join the UK's leading provider
this winter for:

- Traditional Sports
- Performing Arts

- Seasonal Cooking & Baking
- Seasonal Arts & Crafts

- Action & Adventure

- Creative Free Play

PLUS, lots of festive activities and
party games on the last day!
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premier-education.com/holiday-camps
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"e MILTON KEYNES "
FOOTBALL COACHING COURSE
AT: LEON LEISURE CENTRE

FERN GROVE, BLETCHLEY, MILTON KEYNES, MK2 3HQ
STARTING: FRIDAY 7™ JANUARY 2022

Fridays: Group 1 : Reception & Year1..............................5.00pm-6.00pm
GroUp2: Year2&3........o.....................6.00pm-7.00pm
GrOUD3: Year4,5 687 oooo..........7.00pm-8.00pm

Dear Parents,

1 2m pleased to nform you that, due to the huge success of our footballcourses over the last 20 years, we are fllowing up.
the football coaching programme for the season starting n January 2022, The course will un for approximately 12 weeks
and the programme s for boys and girls aged between 4 and 12.

‘About our Course:

+ The unique practice techniques are speciicall designed to work with children of all abiltes, ranging from the
absolute beginner to the more advanced player.

« The course s run by F.A qualifid coaches, who are DBS checked, and hold an advanced premier skills qualiication,
they are currently working with children, enabling them to learn essential football techniques, building
'CONFIDENCE, improving FITNESS and providing the most important ingredient FUNI

« Children will be supervised at all times, aithough parents are welcome to stay and watch.

+ Each child will be provided with a footballfor individual practice and their progress will be recorded each
week.

Itis an Indoor course held in the sports hall therefore children should wear trainers.

Ex Premier League Birmingham City, West Bromwich Albion and Leicester City player Geoff
Horsfield quotes, “'ve coached on these courses with the team and they are fantastic in the way they
deliver their coaching sessions!”

+ ExEngland World Cup star and Sky Sports pundit Paul Merson quotes, “| have presented trophies to
the children on these courses and I’ great to see the smiles on their faces and sense of achievement!”

Presentation of trophies and award

« On the final week of the course we hold a presentation, whereby EACH CHILD WILL RECEIVE
AN ENGRAVED TROPHY.

+ Children also have a chance to win many other special Indvidual awards and trophies for various skills,
including ‘premier league’ and ‘penalty shoot out’ competitions.

+ Parents and friends are most welcome to attend the presentation and watch the children being presented
with their awards, as this encourages a fantastic atmosphere.

‘The cost of the course s £7.00 per week; payment is made every 4 weeks with the first payment of £28.00
due on week 1. Please Note: Places are limited, therefore bookings will be taken on a first come, first

served basis Mark Frith (corse co-onfiator) menseccercoachineubcouk,

TO RESERVE PLACES PLEASE TEXT:
MILTON KEYNES + CHILD'S NAME + AGE + GROUP NO. (1, 2 or 3)
‘and receive confirmation by text to:

07827 322780
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Aspire, believe, achieve. www.whitehouseprimary.co.uk
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